Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

065 Micholitz to Sander





Singapore, 18/8/1888

To Messrs. F. Sander & Co., St. Albans

Dear Sir,

Two days ago I received notice from Messrs. Behn Meyer that they had to stop your credit since they had received a telegram from Germany that you had protested one or more Bills of Exchange drawn by them on your goodselves. Well, I was astonished, you have placed me in a very awkward position, what am I to do now ? I am here without money, with a lot of plants on hand – of course Behn Meyer have wired at once and yesterday I have also sent you a telegram asking you for the reason for stopping your credit. I earnestly do hope there is nothing the matter with you and I shall get money or credit soon, else I shall have to sell my plants and Ericsson, whom I expect any hour, will have to do the same. I have been advised already to sell my plants – force majeure – but I am determined to wait until the last moment, even if I should be a loser by it. I want to be able to say, I have done my duty by you. I have also been offered employment at double the rate you pay me, still I have not accepted as yet, for I still hope this to be a mistake. At any rate, you have done yourself great harm with this and I am very much afraid that Messrs. Behn Meyer will say as soon as their account has been settled, we won’t have anything more to do with you. What will you do then ?

I have used very little money. I have drawn nothing for March. For April May and June I have drawn £75 each month. For July and August. I have drawn only $200, approx. £35 of which I had to pay 100 dollars for 12 cases for Phalaenopsis, so you certainly cannot complain of me. I have even not made use of the permission you gave me to draw £5 per month on account of wages since January this year, since I know Bode had been a complete loss. Roedel almost so, and therefore I have tried to spend as little as possible and do everything in my power not to draw so much upon you – it has been of no avail and I most likely shall lose by it.

In your letter of the 23rd of last month you say Vanda teres have turned out to be the light coloured variety, well, I never told you it was andersoniana, you know quite well I had collected them in Burmah and I have not seen them in flower. How could you sell them for andersoniana ?

Roebelen and Curnow are here from Manila, Osmers also from Amer.

Trusting everything will be all right and you are quite well

I am, dear Sir, 

yours faithfully,


W. Micholitz.
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